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From the Deputy Principal 
 
 
As I write this newsletter in my lovely cool office I am so 
grateful for my air conditioner!  (31Á outside today!) 
 
 
 

I sometimes wonder how we managed years ago teaching in term 1 in 
hot, stuffy classrooms!  Nowadays our children canôt wait to get back into 
their classrooms after playtime. 
 
We have had an excellent response to our eye and ear screening tests 
concluded in grade R and 1 and by now each child tested would have 
received a report.  This assessment is beneficial as eye problems or 
visual abnormalities can develop at any stage and affect a childôs 
academic performance.  Early detection of any such problem is vital. 
 
We enjoyed getting to meet and socialise with our grade R and 1 parents 
last week at their Family Picnic and look forward to seeing the grade 2 
and 3 families this Friday evening. 
 
We have been blessed to have a new addition to our staffing this term.  
Miss Nolwazi Nzuza will be teaching isiZulu to our grade 1 and 2 pupils 
and is such a competent, enthusiastic teacher so please ask your 
children to show off their new language skills at home! 
 
We are already preparing for our first fundraiser of the year - our Fun in 
the Sun Day.  Thank you to all our parents for their enthusiasm, support 
and offers to help on the day itself. 
 
We are already halfway through the first term and we still have our 
Interhouse Galas, excursions, parents week, interschool galas and 
matches to look forward to. 
 
It was lovely to see all our pupils and staff get into the spirit of 
Valentineôs Day this week as we celebrated by wearing red and pink, 
making heart shaped cookies, eating red/pink lunch, creating cards for 
parents etc. 
 
Hope you all felt loved and treasured this week. 
 
Debbie Maritz 
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Monday, 20 February - Kaitlyn Clarke,  Luc Brand. 

Tuesday, 21 February - Dylan Swart. 

Wednesday, 22 February - Keagan Stops,  Zanna Naidoo,   
     Ross Elliot. 

Friday, 24 February  - Luke Peschl,  Tristan Allas,   
     Isabella Slater,  Sade Webb,   
     Keagan Botha. 

Saturday, 25 February - Olivia Newman,  Ryde Brisset. 

Achievements 

Birthdays 

Angelita Hadden - Participated in the Otto Aquatics Swimming Gala, 1st in kicka board, 
    1st in 25m freestyle and 2nd in 25 m backstroke. 
 

Seth Hopkins  - Participate 3 times in the Midmar Mile.  Was interviewed after his final 
    race and has now completed 7 Midmar Miles! 

 

Rachel Grendele - Certificate for achieving level 2a of the Kumon English programme and 
    has progressed to the next level 

Monday, 20 February - Management Meeting at 13:00. 

Tuesday, 21 February - BOG Meeting at 18:00. 

Wednesday, 22 February - U9 Mini Tennis at Rosehill.  14:00 - 15:30. 

Thursday, 23 February - Durban North Principalôs Conference. 

    - U9 Gala at Atholton.  14:30 - 15:30. 

Friday, 24 February  - Durban North Principalôs Conference. 

    - Grade R Ice Cream Sale. 

     U9 Hardball cricket    13:00  -  16:00 

     U9 A  vs  Ashton A at Chelsea. 

     U9 B  vs  Ashton B at Ashton. 

     U9 C  vs  Umhlali at Umhlali. 

Saturday, 25 February - Grade 2 and 3 Mini Cricket at DNC.  08:00 - 09:30 

Events for the week 
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MINI CRICKET 

Yet another exciting Saturday for our mini cricket boys é   Grade 2 played against Craw-
ford ï convincingly beating them ï we are so proud of you, well done boys.   Two teams in 
Grade 3 played matches. Team 1 played against Glenashley beating them by 33 runs and 
Team 2 were narrowly defeated but walked off the field with their heads held high!  We are 
so proud of all our players.  We were especially taken aback by the good sportsmanship 
displayed as the boys sat quietly, watching their teams and supporting them. 

Mrs Wells, Miss Mason, Miss Neale and Coaches 

U9 A CRICKET 
 
On Friday, 10 March the hardball cricket A team played their first 
match of the season against Umhlali.  Chelsea won the toss and 
fielded first.  The boys showed great team work and encouraged 
each other during the highs and lows of the match.  Unfortunately, 
Chelsea lost but they showed great promise and we cannot wait to 
see them giving all theyôve got for the rest of the season. 

Coach Daloshen and Mrs Willis 

Sport 

U9 C CRICKET 
 
The U9 C team played against Ashton B team at Ashton College.  Unfortunately, 
Chelsea lost by 25 runs.  It was the boysô first hardball match of the year and they 
played so well despite the heat.  Well done boys. 

Coach Dijon and Miss Neale 

Grade 3 Squad Swimming 
 

Chelsea hosted a gala at the senior campus.  It was a 
beautiful day for swimming.  Our swimmers hard work 
and determination during this season was very evident.  
We swam against six other schools.  We received 7 third 
places, 12 second places and 10 first places.  We were 
the overall winners of the gala.  Well done to all our fan-
tastic swimmers, you have done yourselves and Chelsea 
very proud.  Thank you to all the parents who came to 
support our amazing swimmers. Thank you to all the 
Chelsea staff that helped at the gala.  
 

Mrs Williams, Mrs Brand, Miss Hºll and Mrs Lovett 
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ACTION NETBALL 
 
On Monday the U/9 team played their first Action Netball match. The girls played well and 
tried hard but unfortunately lost their match against Crawford. It was good to see how well 
the girls adapted to the new settings of the court. We are proud of their efforts. Keep trying 
girls! 

Mrs Jacobs, Mrs Daniel and Coach Zama 
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Spreading some love on Valentineôs day. We started the day by making special cards for our 
moms and dads and ended it eating delicious cookies that we decorated ourselves.  

Mrs Lawson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Although perfection is not a requirement in grade 2, Miss Masonôs class - when it came to making 
their family Valentineôs Day cards that is all they wanted it to be - Perfect!  These little ones put so 
much effort and love into their cards.  Their parents can be so proud. 

Miss Mason 

Valentineôs Day 
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Inspiration   :   


